Faith Formation Commission Holy Spirit Parish Meeting Minutes for September 9, 2016

Members Present: Julie Dougherty, Kirsten Dige (Parish Council Representative), Pat Cahill (Parish Council Representative)

Staff: Aubrey Rearden, Cindy Eultgen, Deacon Bill

- Opening Prayer led by Deacon Bill.
- Minutes from the April meeting were approved with no changes or questions.

Old Business

• Lending library use, availability, and volunteers discussed. Deacon Bill said he has looked through the materials and many of them are dated. There is a digital library subscription that could be made available to parishioners for \$1600-\$1700 per year. Aubrey recommended buying a subscription for a year and tracking usage. Cindy reminded us that there are magazines by the door available for parishioners as well.

Reports

Adult Ed - Deacon Bill

- We will be starting an 8-week Sunday by Sunday, Oct. 5-Nov. 23, in the conference room, with a possible Advent program as well.
- The parish mission will be the 2nd week in November with Father Dan Crosby, a nationally known author and speaker. Providing meals was discussed.

Elementary – Cindy Eultgen

- 32 students are signed up for Sunday classes and 47 for Wednesday. She is still looking for a Wednesday 1st grade catechist.
- 26 are signed up for Sacramental Prep.
- Cindy and Deacon Bill are working towards starting a Wednesday night parent group to run during the Elementary program (start Oct. 12).

Youth Ministry - Aubrey Rearden

- They are currently mid-registration. The Kick Off is a Color Run this Sunday (9/25).
- 5 new members on the Youth Ministry team.
- They will be starting Adoration from 5:00-6:15 (1st-3rd Sunday) and 7:00 (4th Sunday) on Sunday evenings before Youth Group.
- Deacon Bill led the closing prayer.

Next Meeting – Visioning for Sts. Peter and Paul Center Upcoming meetings: Nov. 8, Jan. 17, April 18